
 

WILD HORSE RANCH LANDOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION 

11 Lasso Lane, Pie Town, NM 87827 

 

June 6, 2025 

Fellow Landowners, 

 

There is a typographical error on the 2025 ballots showing the zip code of the return address 

for ballots as 87820 instead of 87827. After researching how mail is posted, the following 

information was found: “On letter mail, computers attached to the cancelation machines that 

do the verification of zip codes to the address on the mail piece will ignore the incorrect zip 

code and use the address line and assign the one it determined to be correct instead. That 

black bar code sprayed on the front of the mail piece by the cancelation machine has the 

proper zip code and the sortation will be done with it, not the incorrect one.” The incorrect zip 

code provided is for Aragon New Mexico in Catron County. Since “Lasso Lane” does not exist 

anywhere else in the state of New Mexico, if ballot envelopes are addressed to “11 Lasso Lane, 

Pie Town New Mexico”, the incorrect zip code should not cause more than a one to two day 

delay. The worst case scenario would be the mail is returned to sender.  

If you are concerned about the receipt of your ballot or have received a returned ballot, please 

notify the Association via the “Contact Us” link on the whrla.com home page.     

 

 

 

Best Wishes, 

The Wild Horse Ranch Landowners’ Association 


